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Dear Friends, 

As I write this letter we have just completed the strangest month of April that I know of.  To begin, 
Easter Sunday was on April 1st and the last time that that had happened was before I was 
born.   Then we had a blizzard when things should be greening up.  As I write this letter, with the 
snow on the ground it looks like the middle of February  and we should be getting ready for Lent, but 
Easter was just completed.  Furthermore, I have already attended a Brewer regular season home 
game!  Yes, the roof was closed.  

These events have made me "practice what I preach" regarding being anxious.  I am not one who 
likes to cancel church and if I do what does that mean for things that are scheduled like birthday   
party's, baptisms and preaching schedules?  Fortunately decisions and events like this do not happen 
all that often.  In the end these are things I cannot control and it seems that things usually work out. 

That being said, I read in my devotional reading recently something similar on this topic.  Exodus 
14:13 says, "Stand firm and you will see the deliverance the Lord will bring you today."  Has there 
ever been a time when you have been confronted with circumstances and extraordinary                
difficulties?  Have you ever felt trapped when you cannot retreat or go forward or turn to the right or 
the left? 

In looking at the text  God's word for us is to "Stand firm".  The best one can do is listen to God's 
word.  There will be other voices offering suggestions.  Despair will come whispering, "Give up--lie 
down and quit".  However, even in the worst of times, God would rather have us cheerful and        
courageous, rejoicing in His love and faithfulness.  The Apostle Paul talks about this. 

Cowardice will come and tell us to retreat to the world's way of acting.  That the Christian way of  
living is too demanding.  The challenge then becomes to stand firm against the pressures of Satan 
and to remember that God is in control and that we are not alone. 

Impatience tells us to get up and do something.  To stand firm and wait  is sheer idleness.  In a 24/7 
world this does not make sense.  However, the good news is that in standing firm  not only will God  
do something but He will do everything! 

Arrogance will say that if something is blocking the way, march into it and expect a miracle. Yet, true 
faith never listens to arrogance, impatience, cowardice, or despair but only hears God saying,  "Stand 
firm."  Standing firm on God and His word is as immovable as a rock. 

In the meantime and in the times of uncertainty we are to wait.  If there is any doubt--wait, never 
forcing yourself into action.  If you sense any restraining on your spirit, do not go against it--wait until 
the way is clear.  God is good and will provide. 

See you in church! 

 

Pastor Tim 

 



 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES  

Sunday Mornings   

Spring Quarter  

10:15A.M.—11:15 AM 

Preschool-Kindergarten 

Susan Johnson & Bev Pezewski 

2nd grade—5th Grade 

Kurt VanHandel & Ken Gellerstedt 

 

6th—12th  Grade  

Dan Duff  

Levi VanHandel  

 

Adult Classes 

“The Good News” 

Mary & Mark Muthig 

 

“Be Wise (1Corinthians)”  

Gary Reiter & Friends 

 

Senior Bible Study  

Monday’s 1:30 P.M.  

Ruth Brusewitz  

 

Agape Bible Study 

Wednesday Evenings 

6:30 P.M.  

 

 

 

       

May 6, 2018  
Meditate on God Good Things 

     Philippians 4:8 
 The Parables of Luke 

 
 

 May 13, 2018  
 Making Ourselves Rich in The Sight 

of God 
         Luke 12:13-21 

  
  

May 20, 2018  
The Power of Small Things in God 

          Luke 13:18-21 
 
  

May 27, 2018 
  Something Worth Celebrating 

          Luke 15:1-10 
 
 



 

 

2018NEWSLETTER 

PUBLICATION DATES 

** The deadline for newsletter articles 

will be the Wednesday “prior” to the  

publication date. The church office will 

be sure to advise of any changes to this 

schedule. You can either email your  

information to Bev Pezewski  or you 

can drop the information in the mailbox 

in the church office labeled             

newsletter/bulletin articles. Thank You!   

Please let the office know if there is   

anything else you would like to see  

added to the monthly newsletter. 

 

 HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  

 5/11 Dick & MaryAnn Wylie   

5/21 Duwayne & Geraldine Manteufel   

5/25 Kevin & Brenda Schuh   

5/26 John & Elizabeth Hall  

5/26 Robert & Linda Fritz  

5/27 Micah & Clarellyn Sommersmith    

 

 

REMINDER: If you are  

currently receiving the newsletter   

either via email or through the U.S. 

postal service and no longer wish to 

receive it, please contact the church 

office and let us know and we will 

remove your name from our           

distribution list.  If you would like to 

change how you are receiving  the 

newsletter please let the church office 

know.  

If you are interested in       
becoming a member of Faith 

United Methodist Church, 
please contact the church   

office.  

 

If you know of a birthday or anniversary that was missed, please let the  office 

know so we can be sure our database is correct.  

CHURCH DIRECTORY 

Have you changed your address, 
telephone number or e-mail          
address   Please complete your 
card on Sunday with all the changes 
or contact the church office. This will 
help us keep the directory up to 
date. If you have any questions, 
please let the church office know.  

1 Ruth Wulgaert 

1  Britney Bordeaux 

1 Chris Bordeaux 

1   Julie Caflisch 

2   Ina Mae Remmel 

3  Tyler Robers 

4  Gail Whiteside 

9  Matthew Arndt 

9    Clint Kemper 

9  Dick Wylie 

12  Haylee Albrecht 

12  Vic Guenther 

12  Barb Oakley 

13 Caleb Flom 

17 Carole Halverson 

17 Kylee Olson 

18  William Ropella 

19   Bridget Lee 

22  Jill Steffek  

22   Margie Hintze 

22    John  Johnson 

24    Gerald Desing 

25    Ann Chesire 

26    A J Schuh 

27    Elaine Guenther 

28    Linda Fritz 

29    Karen Riching 

29    Eric Schlieter 



 

 

Holy Cow!  Consulting-Organization 

Holy Cow! No, Harry Carey will not be filling the pulpit nor will Cub games be simulcast during worship. 

The three United Methodist Congregations that serve the Neenah-Menasha area will be working with  

Holy Cow! Consulting.   

This comes from the recommendation  of our District Superintendent, Sue D'Allesio.  The purpose of this is 
to see where our three churches might be able to work together and what makes us different.  Also, we will 
be able to look at Faith Church and see some of our strengths and perceived strengths are along with 
weakness and perceived weakness too.   

The consulting group uses assessment tools to help church leaders make critical decisions and help with 
the Challenges they face today.  There will be more information coming in May about this new adventure. 

 

DECORATING FOR PENTECOST 

We will be decorating the church with Geraniums for Pentecost, May 20, 2018. If you would like to contrib-
ute a plant, the price per plant is $13.00.  Please fill out the form found in the bulletin on Sunday and put it, 
along with your payment, in the envelope marking it “Flower Fund.”  Thank you! The deadline for ordering is 
Sunday, May 14th.  You may pick up your geraniums after the service on the 20th.  

 

SENIORS OF FAITH  

The Seniors of Faith May gathering will be a tour of Fork Farms.  It is an Indoor growing module.  It is on 
Midway Road in Menasha.  This isn’t your father’s farm or anyone’s vision of a form.  So come join us on 
May 17th.  We will car pool at 10:00 A.M. The tour is at 10:30.  Lunch will be at Culver’s in Neenah. Reser-
vations to Bill & Ginny Shepard by May 10th or call the Phone #  920/722-9049. 

 

Operating Fund – March receipts were $21,316; disbursements were $24,364 for net disbursements of 
($3,048).  Year to date receipts were $56,979; disbursements were $75,525 for net disbursements of 
($18,545). The Operating Fund balance was $11,886 at January 1, 2018 and was negative ($6,659) at 
March 31, 2018.  

  

Building Fund – March receipts were $1,549; disbursements were $1,020 for net receipts of $529.  Year to 
date receipts were $5,740; disbursements were $3,060 for net receipts of $2,680. The Building Fund bal-
ance was $3,128 at January 1, 2018 and was $5,808 at March 31, 2018.  

  

Carpeting Fund – March receipts were $40.  There were no disbursements. Year to date receipts were 
$5,138.  There were no disbursements. The Carpeting Fund balance was negative ($5,054) at January 1, 
2018 and was $84 at March 31, 2018.  

  

Unrestricted Cash Balances – total $59,201 as of March 31, 2018.  The accounts are held at Investors 
Community Bank, Appleton, WI.   

  

Restricted Cash Balances – Pynch Memorial Fund – is $10,005 as of March 31, 2018.  Of $10,000 is to 
be maintained forever.  Earnings on the account are to be used for kitchen supplies and library materials.  
The account is held at Investors Community Bank, Appleton, WI.   

  

Mortgage Balance – The mortgage balance on March 31, 2018 is $84,584.  Payments of $1,020 (principal 
and interest at 4.750 percent) are due on the 25th of each month. The final payment is due September 25, 
2020. The mortgage is held by Investors Community Bank.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

NEENAH-MENASHA VETERANS  

ARMED FORCED DAY 

MAY 19, 2018 

ISLE OF VALOR IN MENASH 1:00 p.m.  

ISLE OF VALOR LOCATED ACROSS FROM SMITH Park  

Opening remarks—10 year anniversary of Isle of Valor 

Speaker—Vietnam Veteran Mike Hoks 

All military songs will be played as we march to flag area.  Flags of all branches of service will be raised 
the Music provided by the Neenah Community Band.  Taps will be played to honor veterans who have 

passed 

 

ANNUAL NEENAH MENASHA 

MEMORIAL DAY PARADE 

MAY 28TH, 2018 

WATERFRONT CEREMONY  7:45 A.M.  

The event will take place at Menasha’s new waterfront on Mill St. located between Faith Tech, and 
Community First Credit Union.  Parade Start Time: 9:00 A.M. Due to reconstruction the parade will start 
at the corner of Tayco and Chute Street.  

Cemetery Memorial Service  

The service will be held at 10:45 at Oak Hill Cemetery followed by a car show, brat fry and bake sale at 
LuckyDog’z on Green Bay Road  

  

 



 

 

MISSION MINISTRIES   UPDATES 

SERVING AT THE HOMELESS CONNECTIONS 

 

 

Your next opportunity to donate food and help serve a meal at the Homeless Connections is 
Friday, May 18th from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. Sharing Christ's love and feeding His children is what 
we are called to do.  

 

 

Great News! Please see attached photo and news release. 

THANK YOU for another record-breaking year for The Family Radio Network’s “Help 
for the Homeless” hygiene drive!  

In the Fox Cities …  

 $168,035 worth of hygiene supplies donated by… 

 265 Fox Cities employers, churches and schools hosting collection boxes, helping… 

18 Fox Cities crisis programs – serving approx. 16,000 people annually. 

 You are already making a difference: “She’d just bought a trailer home – then her hours 
were reduced at work, and she learned she had ovarian cancer.  A single parent with 
an 11-year-old daughter, she’s struggling to make payments on the trailer now. Clean-
ing or self-care products are out of the question. She was so grateful for the big bas-
ket of Help for the Homeless supplies! Thank you!”  -Maria Vargas, Partnership Commu-
nity Health Education Center, Appleton    

Taken moments before 100+ crisis program volunteers began sorting $160,000 worth of do-
nations on March 16 (they were finished by noon!). Another $8,000+ in cash donations fol-
lowed. (Cash donations are converted to Shopko, Walgreens, and Festival Foods gift cards 
for agencies to purchase additional hygiene and cleaning supplies.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith Church is trying to gain support and visibility on our Facebook page. If you are on Facebook but have not LIKED 
our page, please do so. In addition, please  encourage your  family and friends to LIKE 
us too!  You can find us at   “Faith United Methodist Church - Neenah, WI”  

 



 

 

GREETERS FOR THE MONTH OF APRIL  
Narthex                                                                                                 Education Wing  

   6       Todd & Cindy Boelter                          Howard & Sally Steffens 

 13       Evie Gau & Mary Davies                    Char Kryszak & Geraldine Manteufel 

  20    Vern & Ruth Brusewitz                        Nola Sell & Corky Sullivan   

  27    Mark & Cathy Geiger                          Dick & Mary Ann Wylie       

Lord, we come to You in prayer for:  Jim Lyons, Gary Reiter,  Ernie Fritschle,                     
Mary Jane Thompson,  Kathy Bayer,  Gordon Brighum,  Liz Roberts, Lois Stewart, 
Dick Raleigh, George Elwood, Gaylord Remmel, Alice Littlefield, Margaret Schultz, 
Sue Fruendt, and for those with on going medical concerns, financial concerns, our 
shut ins and our military and their families and those in need of healing; our many 
unspoken prayers. 

Are you willing to have some church family fun? Please read on… 

 

May 20, 2018 is Teacher appreciation Sunday, and is also Pentecost. The children/youth and adults that 
have attended Sunday school this past year will be honoring their teachers for their dedication and         
commitment in serving the Lord in the classroom and beyond.   

Certain Individuals will be joining the worship service, and following worship we’ll have the opportunity to  
attend a brat/hamburger fry which includes a picnic menu!  Along with your choice of meat there will be pota-
to salad, baked beans, and chips, with ice cream Sundaes for dessert!  

  

There will also be a basket silent auction!  Yes, you read right…a basket silent auction! A new opportunity to 
have some fun and earn $ for a good cause!  

This is a fundraising event with the proceeds going towards the floor scrubber that is needed desperately to 
keep our gym and fellowship floors clean! Here’s the catch…we can’t have a basket (silent auction) without 
baskets! Please, please, please consider creating a basket to donate!  The basket options are endless, so 
put on your thinking caps!  As the baskets come in they will be in the narthex for your viewing, and there will 
be a sign-up sheet by each basket on display.  

During the remainder of April and until May 20th, you will have the opportunity to donate your basket and 
shop around!  After the picnic lunch we’ll have the silent auction. You need not be present for the auction. If 
you are the winner and not present, we’ll contact you.      

Possible ideas for baskets - Pet treats, picnic supplies, toys for children, movies, kitchen goodies, just to 
name a few! As stated earlier…the options are endless!  If you have any questions, please contact Terry Ball 
or contact the church office.  

 



 

 

 

Summer is coming  

Vacation Bible School—July 30—August 2 

Bev and the education team will be having a meeting on April 
30th at 6:00 P.M. in the media center and I have invited the Pas-
tor and members of The Family Church to join us.  

Bev met with them recently to discuss the possibility of having 
VBS at our church this summer.  We have invited them to come and see our facility and talk to the 
other members of the education team and other members of the church to work out details for hav-
ing the two churches work together this summer on a VBS program.  They have  already started 
planning and their ideas are exciting.   

They do most everything themselves.   They will be able to explain what they are thinking about at 
the meeting.  Anyone who is interested in being part of the program this summer, please come to 
the meeting.  Can you let me know  

 

 

 

 

 

CHILDREN/YOUTH/family ADVENTURES 

On May 6th, the is plan to go to Xtreme Air or Sky Zone Trampoline Park for an adventure.  Check 
your calendars and let Miss Bev know if that date will work for your family.  All parents,  grandpar-
ents, children and youth can come to our adventure.  

 

In June we will be going to a Timber– Rattlers game—watch for details in the midweek and Sunday 
mininews.   

 

In July —plans are in the works for a trip to Bay Beach for our families  

 

In  August—working out details possible go to Shalom a wildlife refuge in Washington County.   

 

GRADUATES 

We have two of our youth, AnMarie Roos and Levi VanHandel who will be graduating from  

High school the end of May.  Both are planning on going to college in the fall.   

Do you know of any others who will be graduating from college, technical school, or graduate 
school, please let the church office, know.       



 

 

FAITH CHURCH OFFICE HOURS  

Monday thru Thursday   9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  

Friday - CLOSED  

If you are looking to contact Pastor Tim, you can call him here at the church  

or you can email him at tjalbrecht79@gmail.com 

Please continue to pray for all the church staff members and committee members! That in all 

they/we do, we would honor God and His will for the church.  

 

 

 

 

A special tribute to our  Very special members 

Four members at Faith United Methodist Church in 
Neenah celebrated turning 100 in 2018.   

Ursula Scharrschmidt, Ruth Bloy, Margaret Schultz and 
Ernest Fritschle were all born in 1918. Unfortunately, 
Schultz was unable to attend the party. 

Their pastor, Tim Albrecht, said this is a unique ministry 
and offering.  Each person has their own unique story; 
such as Ernest, who is a semi-retired pastor. 

"Well I think one of the blessings is having been a       
missionary in India for two terms, 10 years. That was a 
blessing," said Fritschle. He still preaches at his nursing 
home along with Ruth, who plays the organ. 

Pastor Tim says these members are one of a kind.  "I 
had no training or prep for this. It was just one of those 
moments where like we need to celebrate this," said   
Albrecht. 

Don't think they are just sitting around watching TV.  
"Where we live, we have an exercise room. So, I go up 
there everyday at least for 10 minutes or more, because 
exercise is so vital," said Fritschle, who turned 100 on 
April 11th.                   Taken from the WBAY news report 



 

 

CHILDREN’S BIBLE STORIES  

 

The Lost Sheep 

 
 

 
Theme: Jesus never gives up on a lost sheep.   
   
Scripture: Then Jesus told them this parable: "Suppose one of you has a hundred sheep and loses one of 

them. Does he not leave the ninety-nine in the open country and go after the lost sheep until 
he finds it? And when he finds it, he joyfully puts it on his shoulders and goes home. Then he 
calls his friends and neighbors together and says, 'Rejoice with me; I have found my lost 
sheep.' I tell you that in the same way there will be more rejoicing in   heaven over one sinner 
who repents than over ninety-nine righteous persons who do not need to repent. Luke 15:3-7 

 

Many children make a hobby out of collecting things. For example, they may collect things such as coins, 
stamps, baseball cards, dolls, or miniature cars. Some may even collect items from nature like bugs,            
butterflies, or sea shells. Have you ever collected anything? I have a very nice collection of stuffed toys. They 
come in all shapes and sizes. Animals are my favorites. Sometimes, I think I have lost one of my stuffed toys. 
But, they usually show up.  Do you have stuffed animals at home. Do you ever loose one of them. Do you ask 
your brothers and sisters to help you look for them? Do you say thank you so much for helping me find the lost 
toy. Even though I have a very large collection, every one of them is very important to me and I would be very 
upset if one of them was lost. 

That reminds me of a lesson that Jesus taught to a group of religious leaders one day. The religious leaders 
were very upset that Jesus was often seen associating with sinners. He was even sometimes seen eating with 
them. The religious leaders didn't like that at all and were very critical of Jesus. Jesus told them a   story to 
help them to understand. 

"Suppose one of you had a hundred sheep and you lost one of them," Jesus said. "Wouldn't you leave the  
ninety-nine who were safe, and go and search for the lost sheep? And when you found the lost sheep, wouldn't 
you joyfully put it on your shoulders and carry it back home? Wouldn't you be so happy that you would tell all 
of your friends about finding the lost sheep?" I imagine that all of the religious leaders had to agree that they 
would do just as Jesus had suggested. Then Jesus said to them, "In the same way, there is more rejoicing in 
heaven over one sinner who repents than over ninety-nine righteous persons who do not need to repent." 

The Bible teaches us that we are like sheep and sometimes stray away from God. That makes God very sad, 
but he never gives up on us. He keeps searching for us and calling to us. He wants to draw us back into his 
arms. He even sent Jesus, his Son, to save those who are lost. Aren't you glad that God doesn't give up on his 
lost sheep? I am, because "I once was lost, but now I'm found!"                                   

  Dear Jesus, you are the Good Shepherd. We are thankful that you came to save those who are lost. Amen. 
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Children’s Worship Bulletin 



 

 

Luke 15:1-7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each number represents a letter of the alphabet.  Substitute 
the correct letter for the numbers to reveal the coded words. 

 



 

 


